November 2008 CEFC Church Newsletter Article

This past month was a great blessing. The college young adult group changed their meeting time and place and have been rebuilding and growing. There is a lot of excitement about the upcoming possibilities. I also had the privilege of not only spending the time with the students, but also with several of the staff at the college. There is a great amount of discussion about starting a Christian campus club on campus. The College Young Adult group is currently working its’ way through the Book of Joshua. The new meeting time and place is Monday afternoons at 1 pm in the Lassen College Cafeteria Upstairs. Please keep this group in prayer as we look forward to changes in the future.


Our Sr High fellowship completed a series through the book of Ephesians and just recently completed a short series regarding spiritual warfare. Tiffany continues to teach our Sr High Sunday School and Michelle continues to lead our Girl’s Bible Study. Sherri continues to work with our Sr High Awana program. All of our Sr High groups have been steadily growing. Our large group average has moved back into the 40s, even in spite of the hectic sports and extra curricular activities. This month we will kick off our Sr High Fellowship with a “Night Off Campus”. We will meet at Susanville Ranch park at 6:30 pm for games and a special guest speaker.

Our Jr High group has also been doing well. We completed our series on the 10 commandments. Jennifer, Michelle and Dan have done well with the Jr high small groups. Our Jr Highers now have a brand new worship team and they are growing well. Last month they held two theme nights and the students had a lot of fun. Tom continues to press forward with the Jr High Sunday School class.

This last month Tiffany and Erin went with a large number of girls and mothers to the 2008 Revolve Tour which enabled the girls time for additional bonding as well as time to grow. 


This month we will spend some time focusing on thankfulness and being grateful. We will take some time to look at instances in the Bible that share about those occurrences. Without the help of some amazing volunteers, there is no way that we would be able to accomplish all that we have. I also am not only grateful for our highly committed and sacrificial volunteers. I am thankful and very blessed by you as a church. Your assistance with our bake sale was much appreciated. At the same time we will also make some time to express that as well. Wednesday November 19th we will hold our annual Student Ministries Thanksgiving Potluck of Praise. Donations of turkeys will be appreciated. We will also be working on an additional service project.

Please also join us for our annual Flag Football Tournament, November 22nd 2008 at Lassen College. Please see the article in this newsletter for the specifics.


As we have made several changes, please check out the new student ministries website. http://cefcstudentministries.weebly.com/ 

You can also find us on myspace: http://www.myspace.com/cefcstudentministries
http://www.myspace.com/cefcollege 
Important Dates to Note:

December16 – Jr High Christmas Party

December 17 – Sr High Christmas Party

December 20 – College Young Adult Christmas Party

January 16-19 – College Young Adult Winter Retreat $140 per person

January 24 – Dinner and Student Auction

February 20-22 Sr High Winter Retreat $135 per person

March 13-15 Jr High Winter Retreat $100 per person
